## MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE

September 8, 2015 Held at Quaker Hill 7:00 p.m.

Board Members present: Murlin Clark, Adolph Werner, Ernest Hendricks Others: Carol Polver, Ben Lukacek, A.J. Sickmann and Joseph Kaiser

President Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He discussed the fall leaf collection. To date, the Richmond Sanitary District hasn't decided whether it will provide curb side leaf collection as it has in the past. Nevertheless, President Hendricks will purchase leaf bags, which will be distributed to all Spring Grove residents and will write a letter regarding leaf pickup. Also, two roll-offs will be available to residents twice: October 16-19 and November 13-16. It is yet to be determined if the RSD would prefer bagged or loose leaves placed in the roll-offs.

Mr. Lukacek called fence heights to the attention of the board, particularly around pools.

A.J. Sickmann is working with the Sheriff and his counsel regarding the hiring of off-duty officers to aid in speed control on Waterfall Road.

Mr. Werner moved, seconded by Mr. Clark acceptance of the minutes of August 11, unanimous.

The meeting adjourned at 7:46.

Deanna Call, Deputy Clerk

Adolph C. Wend